ESSEX STRAGGLERS ORIENTEERING SOCIETY
MINUTES
V3
Committee Meeting 19:30 hrs on Monday 3rd Sept 2018 at Chris’s house:

19 Hubert Road, Colchester, CO3 3SA   Tel 01206 574748
Present: Colin West (Vice Chairman), David Lumby (Treasurer), Eddie Banks (Fixtures Secretary), Kevin Machin (Mapping Officer), Steve Partridge (Development/Schools Liaison), Julie Laver (Head Coach), Lyn West (Club Welfare Officer) and Chris Childs (Club Secretary).
	No
	Item
	Action

	1.00
1.01

	Apologies
Apologies for absence were received from Rachel Barford (Publicity), Geraldine Russell (Membership Secretary) and John Russell (Equipment Officer).

 
	

	2.00
2.01


	Minutes of Meeting 14th May 2018
The Minutes of the Committee Meeting 14th May 2018 were approved by the Committee and the Minutes signed by Colin West (Vice Chairman) as a correct record.
	

	3.00
3.01


	Clubmark Renewal
(PM 3.02) Andrew is now requested to progress the Clubmark Self-Assessment Annual Review (Appendix 1B of Minutes 28/11/16). 
	Andrew

	4.00
4.01

4.02
	Correspondence

A message has been received from Rachel to say that she is resigning from SOS as she will be moving to Norfolk. Rachel has expressed her appreciation for the support offered to her over the years and has offered to help with events until she moves. The Committee expressed their thanks for her contribution to the Club over that time.
BOF September Newsletter has been circulated to the Committee.

.
	

	5.00
5.01

5.02

5.03
5.04
5.05


	Treasurer’s Report

David reported an account balance of £6,945 which is a similar healthy situation to recent years. The levies are up to date and most of the club expenses have been settled.
The Peter Palmer invoice needs to be paid by Friday. It is agreed the money raised by cake sales more than covers the cost leaving about £100. No contribution is required from participants in order to give a boost to the event. Julie is therefore requested to proceed. 
Monies allocated by the Jack Petchey Foundation will be assigned to junior activities.
(PM5.05) It has been agreed 2 signatories should be required for cheques, and for bank transfers. David will investigate a means of electronically verifying transactions.

David is working on the end of year (31st August) accounts for the AGM. It is not yet complete but as major income and expenditure is received and paid the balance for the year will be close to the figure above.
	Julie
Steve
David
David



	6.00

6.01

6.02
6.03
6.04
6.05
6.06
6.07
6.08
6.09


	Fixtures Report
Prior to the Meeting Eddie circulated the 2018 and 2019 Event Summary (Appendix 1).
Steve is planning Chalkney Woods and David is Organiser.
The Broaks still needs a Planner and Controller. Julie would contact Andrew.
Others volunteered as follows:
New Years’ Day   Partridge family

Hockley                Eddie organiser

Maldon                 Kevin planner

Hatfield                 Lyn organiser

Hylands Park       Chris planner
(PM6.05) Eddie will discuss with the University Authorities the future use of the University site and Wivenhoe Woods. There has been a change in personnel at the University which is proving difficult. We would not remap the area or update the permanent course if we were not going to be allowed use of the site.

(PM6.13) Julie will be approaching Writtle College with a view to mapping the area. Funding may be possible from Chelmsford Council. This could also be a possible sprint event or host a school’s day.
Consideration to be given for mapping and organising an Urban event in Harwich in 2020 as part of the 400-year anniversary of the launching of the Mayflower. Festival details to be investigated and possible Tendring District Council grants would be investigated. Colin would advise Steve of the area to be mapped and the cost of third party mapping. Steve will then have information to help in preparation of an approach to Tendring District Council for funding.
The Hockley event is moved to 31st March.
The EA league event to be Baddow Ridge, ideally on the east side, on 22nd September (replacing Hatfield where permission was declined). Enquiries to be made about the use of the medical centre for parking.


	Julie
Eddie
Julie
Colin/Steve
Kevin

	7.00
7.01
7.02


	Volunteer Coordinator
At the moment Julie is standing in as Volunteer Coordinator.

The Committee urgently needs to find more Planners and Organisers for future events. Julie had no response to her recent email request for volunteers.


	

	8.00

8.01
8.02


	Winter and Summer Series Events

The Summer Mid-Week Series has been very successful and concludes Wednesday of next week. Details have been posted on Facebook and sent to Andrew for posting on the Club website.
Chris would establish a series of proposed dates and send out a request for volunteers for the Winter Series.

	Chris

	9.00
9.01

9.02

9.03

	Mapping Report 
(PM 9.01) Kevin has begun work to bring our maps in line with the new ISOM 2017 and has subscribed to OCAD 2018 as it should make the process easier. Unfortunately, this seems to corrupt the text size.

Kevin has given a license and an OCAD tutorial to Eddie and Chris. The license may need to be reinstated on Chris’s computer.
In due course Kevin would organise a Purple Pen course.

	Kevin
Chris
Kevin



	10.00

10.01


	Equipment and Club Kit
John has advised that there is nothing to report at present.

	

	11.00
11.01

11.02

11.03
	Webmaster’s Report

(PM11.01) Andrew has prepared and costed a full list of equipment we would need to enable the Club to be self-reliant as Appendix 4 of the previous Minutes. This does not take into account equipment already held by the Club. Steve has reviewed the list against what we already hold and recommended acquisition of the following:
14no control boxes @ £96

8no stakes @ £14.40

8no base plate holders @ £3.11
Download box if required for compatibility with splits printer @ £102.86

Printer approx. £300

2no laptops approx. £700

The total cost would therefore be approximately £2,500, but would avoid the need to hire kit for each event from the EAOA. Steve was requested to proceed with the procurement and to request Andrew to source a suitable lap top and printer.
The Club holds about 86 dibbers which is considered adequate.

	Steve/Andrew

	12.00

12.01

12.02
12.03

12.04
	Permanent Course Officer’s Report

(PM 12.01) Alex has worked on the permanent course for Tiptree but still awaits a response from the warden.

(PM12.04) High Woods earlier reported that they were running low on maps. Julie would make contact. The base map has been updated for the last High Woods event.
(PM12.03) Sandford Mill Education Centre as a possible new permanent course is noted as work in progress.

(PM12.05) Eddie would contact the personnel at Great Notley and bring the permanent course map up to date.

	Julie/Alex
Julie
Julie

Eddie

	13.00
13.01

13.02

13.03

13.04

13.05


	Development Committee

(PM13.01) Following on from the Essex Big Weekend 3 people have requested to remain on the email list.
It will become a requirement for Risk Assessments to identify the location of the nearest defibrillator. Steve has circulated a list of places they can be located. There is a national data base on line but this is not as comprehensive.
Steve has received a good response from Coggeshall Primary School which included many letters of thanks from the children.
An event has been arranged with Fordham Primary School for an event on the Fordham estate.

Steve has procured and tabled the trophies for Club and Junior Champions. The Club Championship will be held at Thorndon South (Havoc) on 30th Sept.

	

	14.00
14.01
14.02

14.03
	EAOA Report

The next EAOA meeting is on Friday and will be attended by Colin.
Colin would return a stake to EAOA retrieved after the High Woods event.

A Level 2 coaching course was cancelled by EAOA due to costs.

	Colin
Colin

	15.00
15.01


	Membership Report
Geraldine advises the current Membership is as the list sent out to Julie

	

	16.00

16.01
16.02


	General Data Protection Regulations (GDPR)
An email list of the membership from the BOF web site is maintained by Chris.
Lyn would confirm the period of time after which historic data should be deleted.
	Lyn

	17.00

17.01
17.02
17.03
	AGM

Chris to circulate notice of AGM (8th October) to the full membership. 3 weeks’ notice required.

Lyn would prepare a vegetable chilli and coordinate contributions from others.

Various Club members were put forward as possible recruits for the vacancies on the Committee.


	Chris

Lyn

	18.00
18.01

	Any Other Business

Items included above.
	

	19.00
19.01

	Date of Next Meetings
The dates and venues for the future 2018 meetings are as follows:

AGM                        Mon 8th Oct       Grove Hill House Dedham
Committee Mtg        Mon 12th Nov    Eddie’s house Braintree
Meetings start at 19.30


	

	
	The Meeting closed at approximately 21.45 hrs
	


C:\Users\chris\SOS Secretary matters\SOS Committee matters\Minutes of SOS committee\2017\Feb 2017 (v1).doc
Page 1 of 5

